December 11, 2006
Director, Regulations Management (00REG)
Department of Veterans Affairs
Room 1068
810 Vermont Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20420

RE:  
RIN 2900-AL65
Dear Sir or Madam: 

I respectfully submit for your consideration the following comments on the recent supplemental information provided with respect to the VA’s proposed electronic reporting requirements on certain defaulted mortgages.

PHH Mortgage understands the need for an insurer and/or investor, such as the VA, to receive information on loans that pose financial risk to them.  We do believe, however, that providing too much information on a too frequent basis can be detrimental for several reasons.
VA has proposed over 500 data fields to be captured in its new electronic reporting system, VALERI.  Many of these data fields are not updated during the normal course of loan administration and are not relevant regarding default status.  Requiring this data to be reported will result in extensive process revisions necessary to track, update and ensure accuracy of the data fields.  Also these revisions will spread existing resources much thinner due to the added amount of time and effort it will take to obtain the data.  Please note these are the same resources that currently attempt to contact delinquent mortgagors in hopes of formulating a solution to cure a default.
VA has essentially asked for daily electronic reporting.  This is not consistent with any other insurer and/or investor that PHH currently services loans for.  Again, current resources would be taxed by having to work daily edits and errors.  Also, many “false positives” would be created by daily reporting as a result of not allowing issues to work themselves out through the normal loan servicing process.  .
Lastly, servicers will need to make a significant investment to meet the proposed reporting requirements.  This includes system modifications, data transmission expense and labor costs associated with staffing required to manually review and update information.

Our most valued resources are our employees, who are interacting with our mutually beneficial customers.  Shifting their attention away from interacting with our customers could lead to poorer customer satisfaction.  Our hope is that the VA will reassess the need for all of the data that they are asking for as well as limit the reporting frequency to monthly, which is industry standard.  

Sincerely,

Steven T Kravitz

Director, Collections and Loss Mitigation

PHH Mortgage Corporation

4001 Leadenhall Road

Mount Laurel, NJ 08054

856-917-8212

